Attachment 6b - Informational Materials

<picture here of a collage of
neighborhood photos: rural,
 suburban,urban>

Please help us make your voice heard!

U.S. Census Bureau

We need your help!	
In a few weeks, you will receive a letter with information about an important national survey. The letter will come from the Census Bureau and will be addressed to Current Resident. Please read the letter carefully. A Census Bureau interviewer will then visit your home to ask you to	
participate in the survey.	
Your participation is important. Your household represents thousands of other homes like yours, so your responses	
provide critical information.	



National Center for Health Statistics 3311 Toledo Road Hyattsville, MD 20782

Dear Resident,

We recently contacted you about participating in the National Health Interview Survey (NHIS). We understand you were busy and were not able to complete the survey. We ask that you take the time to do this important health survey because your household represents thousands of others like yours. We *cannot* replace your household with another. The answers you give will be combined with those of others. Together they will be used to take the pulse of the nation. This is your chance to have your voice heard on health issues!

To make it easier for you to complete the interview:

- Your Census Bureau Interviewer will accommodate your schedule and your needs.
- You can always pause during the interview to attend to other duties. Your interviewer can also come back at a more convenient time.
- If a time outside of regular business hours is better, that's fine! Your interviewer is more than willing to schedule an interview at a time that works for you. This includes times before 9:00 am and after 9:00 pm, during the week and on weekends.

The Census Bureau is collecting the information for this survey, on behalf of the National Center for Health Statistics. In a few days, your interviewer will try to reach you again. At that time, your interviewer will work with you to find an interview time that is convenient for you. If you would like to schedule an appointment, please call your interviewer, <<FRNAME>> at <<FRNUMBER>>. If you need more information, please call the Denver Regional Office at 1-800-852-6159, Ext. 23810.

Many families across your community, state, and country have helped their nation by taking part in the NHIS. Now you have the chance to do the same. Thank you for reconsidering your participation in this survey.

Sincerely,

Dana Poe Denver Regional Office US Census Bureau REGIONAL OFFICE
US CENSUS BUREAU
6950 W JEFFERSON AVE STE 250
DENVER CO 80235-2377
1-800-852-6159, Ext. 23810

<picture here of a collage of neighborhood photos: rural, suburban,urban>

Thank you for the time you recently spent speaking to our interviewer. We understand you did not participate in the survey at that time. We hope you will reconsider and take part.

Only by talking to all types of people can we get a complete picture. Your input is vital. No one can replace you. This is your chance to make your voice heard and experiences count. We understand your time is valuable. Your interviewer would be happy to accommodate your schedule.

If you have other concerns or questions about the survey, please call the Denver Regional Office (1-800-525-6658, extension 0). If you would like to schedule an appointment, please contact your interviewer.

FR Business Card					
		Slot			

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention



National Center for Health Statistics 3311 Toledo Road Hyattsville, MD 20782

< <date>></date>
< <respname>></respname>
< <address>></address>

Dear << F_RESPNAME>>,

We recently contacted you about the National Health Interview Survey (NHIS). The Census Bureau is collecting the information for this survey, on behalf of the National Center for Health Statistics. We appreciate the time you spent speaking to our interviewer. **Now we need your help!** Your answers are vital to understanding the health needs of our nation.

This is your chance to make your voice heard. Data collection for the NHIS is authorized under section 306 of the Public Health Service Act (42 United States Code 242k). We take your privacy very seriously. The answers you give are kept strictly confidential and are protected by law. Over the years, families across your community, state and country have helped their nation by participating in this survey. Now it's your chance. **We hope you will reconsider taking part in the NHIS.**

We understand your time is very valuable. Our interviewer will work around **your schedule** and **your needs** to set a time that suits you. You can call your interviewer, <<FRNAME>>, at <<FRPHONE>> to make an appointment.

If you have other concerns or questions about the survey, please call the Denver Regional Office at 1-800-852-6159, extension 23810.

Sincerely,

Dana Poe Denver Regional Office US Census Bureau REGIONAL OFFICE US CENSUS BUREAU 6950 W JEFFERSON AVE STE 250 DENVER CO 80235-2377 1-800-852-6159, Ext. 23810